Northern Piatt Fire Protection District
Trustees Meeting
August 15, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Roll call was taken. Trustees present:  Duffy Deffenbaugh, Scott Roth, Larry Borhart, John Hannah and Bob Henderson.  Also present: Chief Jones, Cindy Giertz.

Minutes from the July meeting were reviewed. John made a motion to approve the minutes. Bob seconded the motion. A roll call vote to approve the minutes was unanimous.

The bills payable and treasurer’s report were reviewed. Discussion was held about reimbursement for mileage to firefighters for EMT classes, including review of Ordinance No. 2017-01 related to reimbursement of all travel, meal and lodging expenses of officers and employees.  Further discussion will be held at the September meeting.  John made a motion to approve the bills payable and treasurer’s report for July.  Larry seconded the motion.  A roll call vote to approve the bills payable and treasurer’s report was unanimous. 

Old Business
1) It is anticipated that there will be no action on house number requirements.
2) One sealed bid for roof/gutter repair was received and reviewed.  Scott made a motion to approve the bid of $51,847 from FBi Buildings.  John seconded the motion.  A roll call vote to approve the motion was unanimous.
3) The Chief presented an alternate proposal for firefighter pay.  He was asked to complete an analysis of the costs based on FY’2018 firefighter activity.  Further discussion will be held at the September meeting.
4) Water rescue equipment will be purchased in conjunction with the items being purchased from the People’s Gas grant.
5) Some materials for the restroom renovation have been purchased.  The Chief noted that the shower cannot be replaced without additional work needed to move the drain.  Duffy will check into other options for shower replacement.
6) Discussion on the EMT course policy will be held at the September meeting.

New Business
1) Discussion was held about the need for additional storage for items currently being stored outside the building.  The Chief will research various options.

Chief’s Old Business
1) The People’s Gas grant has been received and will be used to purchase harnesses, webbing, and other items needed for rescue operations.
2) Hose testing is scheduled for 8/27/18, 8am.  The Chief will contact FireCatt to confirm that they will reload hose onto truckis.

Chief’s New Business
1) The Chief received a certified letter yesterday noting that half of the AEDs have been recalled but that they can continue to be used.  He noted that the purchase of new AEDs should be included in next year’s budget.
2) During the 8/14/18 call on Interstate 74, the Amkus tool failed so the old Kinman rescue tool was used.  The Amkus has been sent for diagnosis/repair and is apparently still under warranty.  The repair company provided a loaner Amkus.  Information was provided about costs for new Amkus equipment.  Further discussion will be held after information is available on repair of the current tool.
3) It was noted that eight firefighters were on-site for the 8/14/18 accident, with extrication equipment currently being carried on three different trucks.  The Chief suggested that two trustees meet with the Chief and the firefighter committee to develop a long-term plan for equipment replacement, including updating the inventory list on an annual basis for each truck.
4) Brian C. noted that everyone did a great job on the 8/14/18 call.   The driver of the van was deceased upon NPFPD arrival.  Illinois State Police completed an accident reconstruction before extrication of the driver could take place.  It was noted that the deceased was a member of the Pesotum Fire Department.  NPFPD provided escort to the McLean County Medical Examiner’s office.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
